UNION COUNTY ELECTION COMMISSION
Meeting Minutes
January 25, 2022

Chairman Kyle Richardson, called the regular monthly meeting to order at 8:30am. Mr. Richardson as
well as Rick Walker, Rodney Malone, Jack Effler, Jeff Collins, Candy Booker and Sharon Turner were
in attendance.

Mr. Walker made a motion to approve the minutes from the October meeting, seconded by Mr. Effler.
The motion was passed with all commissioners voting aye.

Fifty-seven new voter registration applications were presented for review. After examination of the
applications by all commissioners, Mr. Malone made the motion to approve the applications submitted.
The motion passed with a second from Mr. Collins and all commissioners voting aye.

There was only one part of old business carried over from the December meeting. The Commission
passed a motion to order new ballot box locks. The locks were ordered and arrived January 24. Ms.
Booker inspected each lock and showed them to the commission.

Topics of new business were discussed. Ms. Booker gave each commissioner copies of the newly
proposed State House, State Senate and U.S. Congressional District maps. The maps were expected to
be signed by Governor Lee later in the week. Ms. Booker told the board of a possible budget amendment
needed to cover the cost of employee health insurance. Three petitions were picked up for the upcoming
municipal elections. Qualifying Deadline is Noon, March 17. Monday Feb 7 begins petition pickup for
the August County election.

There was no additional new business. A motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Walker and second by
Mr. Collins.

The next regular meeting of the Union County Election Commission will be held Thursday, February
10, 2022 at 8:30am in suite 108 in the Union County Courthouse.

Rodney Malone
Secretary cB



